
Paw Prints  

school.stpiusx.com 

Paw Prints is e-mailed to you every Thursday.  Please open it and read the bold print to determine 

if you need to continue reading the items that pertain to you.   
 

Important Dates : 

 
 

Lunch Menu:   
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7th and 8th Graders: 
Tuesday, 5/23: Math and Reading   
Wednesday, 5/24: Religion and Social Studies 
Thursday, 5/25: Science and English  
 

 

Principally Speaking 
 

Dear Parents,  

I wanted to make you aware of a few changes that will be taking place at St. Pius X 

School for the 2017 -18. 

First of all, we would like to say good -bye to the following teachers:  

¶ Mrs. Wurzbacher is retiring at the end of the sc hool year. We wish her well in this 

new phase of her life.  

¶ Mrs. Liming and Mrs. Middendorf have decided to stay home.  

¶ Mrs. Hoff and her husband are relocating. We wish them well.  

¶ Mrs. Woods has decided to pursue new adventures. She will be a blessing 

wh erever those adventures take her!  

As the school year winds down, it is often difficult to say good -bye. Mrs. Greenwell and I 

feel blessed to have worked with these professionals. They have taught us so much and 

have positively supported us. We ask that you  join with us and wish them only the very 

best in their future.  

 

We would also like to welcome the following new staff members to our school:  

¶ Traci Wiehe will be moving to first grade.  

¶ Mr. Geoffery Gates is our new IT Coordinator.  

¶ Ms. Abbey Caldwell will be a new first grade teacher.  

¶ Mrs. Maria Greis will teach second grade.  

¶ Mrs. Bridget McGee will teach fifth and sixth grade religion.  

¶ Ms. Alex Lonnemann will be the new Special Education teacher.  

 

Yours in Christ, 

Mrs. Lonnemann  
 



  Whatās new in       
  the Classroom 

 

Panther Pause!  
The fifth through eighth grade Panther Pause is in it s final session! One 

enrichment group this session is working on a service 

project while learning how to crochet at the same 

time!   The members are crocheting colorful dishcloths 

and "scrubbies" which will  be attached to bottles of dish 

detergent along with  cheerful notes. The gifts will be 

donated to a local charity voted on by the group.   As 

they gather each time, the students pray for the recipients of the 

donations. It's been fun watching the students' confidence and skill grow 

each week as they work tog ether and support each other in this project! 

Well done, Panthers!  

     

Seventh Grade!  
We have been learning about space! The students 

constructed diagrams with a partner to depict the 

different types of galaxies - spiral, elliptical, and 

irregular. This was done as a post -assessment 

after learning about the galaxies in class.  
      

 

Eighth Grade! 
Recently our 8th graders visited the Cathedral Basilica of the 

Assumption, the Mother Church of our Diocese, with Mrs. 

Henson and Father Hennigen .  Father celebrated Mass, and 

then they enjoyed a tour with Brother Roch, Cathedral 

Docent.  8th graders study Church History and had learned 

about the Gothic Cathedrals of the Middle Ages prior to their 

field trip.  
. 

In Science, the 8th graders have learned so much about energy over 

the past few weeks. After learning about the different types, the 

students had the opportunity to explore energy transformations. For 

example, when mixing calcium chloride and water, chemical energy 

turns to thermal energy  because the solution heats up!  



 

Chess club was a HUGE success this year with over 130 students from 

Grades 1-8 participating.  Twice a month the students met in the PMRõs 

after school to learn more and to challenge their classmates in friendly 

games of chess.  The season culminated in our Chess Tournament for 

grades 3-8 followed by a pizza party and awards 

ceremony.  Trophies went out to our Overall Winners, Grade Level 

Winners and Distinguished Players as well as our Extra Effort Award 

recipients.   

 

Congratulations to our Chess Champions! 

. 

Overall Chess Champion - Jason Reid 

Upper Grades Champion - Drew Kent 

Middle Grades Champion - Alex Williams 

Elementary Grades Champion - Jacob Thomas 

8th Grade Champion - Tre Lohre 

6th Grade Girls Champion - Kira Kent 

6th Grade Boys Champion - Nick Thapar 

5th Grade Girls Co-Champions - Mia Kent & Anna Polhman 

5th Grade Boys Champions - James McDermott 

4th Grade Girls Champion - Rebecca Razziano 

4th Grade Boys Champion - Nathan Keneipp 

3rd Grade Girls Champion - Marissa Kent 

3rd Grade Boys Co-Champions - Gavin Bain & Charlie Reeves  

 

 

Attached please find some photos from our awards party. 

https://adobe.ly/2pLdfcp  

 

 

THANK YOU to all of the wonderful volunteers that made this year possible.  We could not continue this 

club without the  support of our wonderful volunteers.    

 

I am excited that Nancy Willenbrink and Colleen Witkowski have agreed to take over chess club next 

year.  So glad to see the tradition of che ss club continuing at St Pius next year.  Be on the lookout this fall 

for signups for another great season! 

 

Enchanted Evening Committee Presentsé 

September 16th ï Mother/Son FC soccer game  
September 23rd ï Father/Daughter Dance 
March 3rd ï Enchanted Evening 
 

More details to follow.  
 

 

https://adobe.ly/2pLdfcp


Field Day for Grades K-7 will be on Friday, May 26. 
Grade Level Colors: 

K-     

1st-   blue 
2nd-  purple 
3rd-  red                                    

4th-                          

5th-  orange                             
6th-  green 
7th-  black/grey    Remember to pack a lunch!  

 
 

 

 

Student Council will hold a car wash  for charity 

on  Thursday, May 25  from  2:10 -3:00 . The car 

wash  will be held (weather permitting) in the 

circle in front of church and all good will 

donations will go to the Mary Rose Mission.   

Come and let us put the shine back on your car!  

 

 

Youth Group Notes and Events 

 

Youth group remains open for 7-12th graders. We will have a kick off even 

in August to welcome our new 7th graders. As in years past, we typically 

bring in the new classes at the beginning of the school year. We are excited 

to have them! 

 

Upcoming activities: For 7-8th grade and High School  

¶ May 31stð  Wednesday Night Social ð Like we did on Fridays in the school year, we will be 

hosting Wed night "socials" throughout the summer.  Sports, social and optional adoration at the end. 

¶ June 4thð Heritage Brunch 12-12:45 or 3 ð Brian Bamberger asked that kids arrive a few mins 

before 12 to be on time for a 12 instructions meeting. Appetizers at 12:20 when guests start to 

arrive. Brunch at 1pm (kids will bus and help at tables). A couple of adults are helpful to fill in 

too! Kids may also be delivering coffee; clean up starts at 2:30 (will be finished by  3pm; if your 

child has to leave a little before that it's okay) 

 



 

8th Grade Schedule and Dismissal Times 
Tuesday, 5/23:  

¶ 9-10:30-Math 

¶ 10:45-12:00- Reading  

¶ 12:45-1:45-practice in church 

Wednesday, 5/24:  

¶ 7:30-9:00-Religion,  

¶ 9:15-10:45-SS, 11:15-12:15  

¶ 12:45-1:45- practice 

Thursday, 5/25:       8th Grade Graduation: 

¶ 7:30-9:00-Science     Tuesday, May 30, 7:00 pm 

¶ 9:15-10:45- English      8th Graders need to arrive by 6:15 

¶ 11:00-dismissal 

 

ST PIUS X OFFERTORY SIGN UPS 
 

The community offers bread and wine in the memorial sacrifice of the 

Mass.  Bread and wine are presented as gifts to God, as symbols of the work of 

human hands.   This allows members of the church who are not able to 

participate in other forms of liturgical  ministries a chance to play a role in the 

liturgy.   When volunteers include a family with children, itõs a special sight; one 

that reminds us that parishioners of all ages, are important members of the body 

of Christ . 
 

If your family is interested in part icipating in the Mass as gift bearers, please 

select a date and Mass time and sign up via Sign Up Genius. Please go to the 

link below and volunteer for any given mass.  
 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f084ea9ab2aa4f85 -stpius 
 

    If you have any questions please email us at: stpiusxoffertory@gmail.com  

 

 
ODDS AND ENDS- 
 

¶ NDA Tennis Camp ς A Tennis Camp has just been added to Notre Dame Academy's schedule of 
summer opportunities! The camp is June 5-8 from 5-7 p.m. for any girl entering grades 4-9. The 
cost is $100 per student and includes a t-Shirt ($5.00 price increase if you pay the day of the 
camp). The signup deadline is Friday, June 2 by 12:00 p.m. You can sign up 
at www.ndapandas.org. For more information contact Lyndsey at maynardl@ndapandas.org. 
 
 

Mathletes-  

¶ 5/18-last CCH math class 

¶ 5/19-arrive 8:30 

¶ 5/22- arrive 8:15 

¶ 5/23- arrive 10:30 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f084ea9ab2aa4f85-stpius
http://www.ndapandas.org/
mailto:maynardl@ndapandas.org


 

¶ 4th, 5th, 6th Grade Girls ς The SPX Challenge Club would like to invite all girls in the 4th, 5th & 
6th grades to our end of year party on Friday, May 19th at 3:30 p.m. in the PMRs.  (please note 

this replaces our meeting originally scheduled for May 12th).  At 
Challenge, girls have an opportunity for Fun & Friendship, 
Spiritual Growth and Apostolic Team Work.  Our activities 
include team meetings, service projects, summer picnic, retreats 
and camps.  Please join us on May 19th to learn more.  For 
questions, please contact Joan Eberly at 513-693-6615. 

 

¶ Lost and Found - Our Lost & Found table is overflowing with lunch boxes, 
water bottles, sweatshirts and jackets!  Please check to see if your child is 
missing any items since everything that is leftover will be given away at the 
end of the school year. And as a reminder, PLEASE make sure your child's 
name is in all of their belongings. We can easily get things back to you if we 
know who to return them to. Thanks!  
 

¶ Used Uniform Sale ς The Used Uniform Sale will be held this year on 
Sunday, June 4th after 9:30 and 11:30 masses in the MPR room. Drop 
off boxes will be available at the school entrance beginning Friday 
May 26th. Please be sure to label all clean, folded items with the tags 
provided on the school website. For questions, please contact Kelley 
Hungler at Kelleyk1977@netscape.net.  
 

¶ Thomas More College Football Camp ς TMC will be offering a Summer Football Camp for 
children ages 6-13.  For more information, click here. 
 

¶ Calling all 4th, 5th and 6th graders ς Team TOAST (youth group) would like to invite current 4th 
graders to a "come and see" youth group meeting, Sunday May 21-6-8:30 for an evening of food, 
fun, and friendship!  $2.00 for "Sundaes for dinner"!   Please TEXT Jenny Bent at 859-801-6813 
for questions or donations!  We are in need of 2 Virtus trained adults to help with this evening. 
 

¶ Vacation Bible School ς VBS dates for this summer are June 19-23.  You 
can pick up Registration forms in the CHURCH office beginning May 1.  
VBS Participants are incoming Kindergarteners -4th grade.  Students 
volunteers are needed as Buddies and should be grades 5- high school.  
 

¶ CovCath Summer Camps - Kids and summer wouldn't be complete without attending a summer 
camp involving their favorite sport or hobby.  The camps at Covington Catholic High School are 
known to be some of the best in Northern Kentucky.  Learn from the area's top instructors and 
players!  Most camps take place on the CCH campus! Camps are available for so many 
interests...Art, Band, Animation, Digital Design, Robotics, Theatre; and the Athletic Camps 
including Archery, Baseball, Basketball, Football, Soccer and Tennis. Click on the link to obtain 
more information on each specific camp.  You may register on-line and pay by credit card (a 
small processing fee applies).  Some camps have limited spaces available so register as soon as 
possible! 

  

mailto:Kelleyk1977@netscape.net
http://static.psbin.com/l/z/d99lyhr47hnt8q/2017footballcampbrochure.pdf
http://www.covcath.org/summercamps


¶ Kenton County tǳōƭƛŎ [ƛōǊŀǊȅΩǎ нлмт {ǳƳƳŜǊ wŜŀŘƛƴƎ /ƭǳō ς Join the Kenton 
County Library for fun reading and prizes this summer!  This program focuses 
on children ages 2-12, however the library will also have a program for teens 
and adults (they can enter a raffle for books read). This is a great program to 
help keep kids on track this summer. All of this information is available at 
http://www.kentonlibrary.org/src  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Pius X School Mission Statement 

Discipline for Life 
The mission of St. Pius X School is to promote the spiritual, academic, and personal 

growth of each child by embracing the Gospel values of Jesus Christ.  ST. Pius X School 

provides an exemplary Catholic education that helps students to  be successful in their 

families, their communities, and the world.  

Kroger Community Rewards Program ς Here are instructions to sign up for the Kroger Community 
Rewards program online to have 4% of your grocery dollars go straight to St. Pius X (#80036) ς 
Capital Fund.  This program is done through your Kroger Plus Card Account, and this account needs 
to be registered online FIRST before you can enroll in the Kroger Community Rewards Program.  If you 
have a Kroger Plus Card account online, please follow these instructions below.  If you need to 
register your Plus Card online first (www.Kroger.com), please contact Kroger at 1-800-KROGERS, or, 
any questions contact Stefanie Reid at 859.578.9939 or stefa5678@gmail.com.  Thanks! 
 
TO ENROLL--IF YOU HAVE ALREADY REGISTERED YOUR KROGER PLUS CARD ACCOUNT ONLINE: 
1. Go to www.kroger.com/communityrewards. 
2. /[L/Y ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ά{LDb-Lbέ LŎƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ¢ht-RIGHT corner of the screen. 
3. Enter your email address and password for Kroger and click on SIGN IN. 
4. Click on άwŜǾƛŜǿ ȅƻǳǊ wŜǿŀǊŘǎ {ǳƳƳŀǊȅέ όƻǊŀƴƎŜ ōƻȄύ 
5. {ŎǊƻƭƭ Řƻǿƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ά/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ wŜǿŀǊŘǎέ {ŜŎǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǎŜŜ {ǘΦ tƛǳǎ · t¢D опу 5ǳŘƭŜȅ wƻŀŘ 9ŘƎŜǿƻƻŘΣ Y¸ 

(#80036) you are already enrolled.  You are finished! 
6. LŦ ƴƻǘΣ ŎƭƛŎƪ ƻƴ ά9ƴǊƻƭƭκwŜ-9ƴǊƻƭƭέ ƛŎƻƴΦ 
7. Enter the Organization Number: 80036.  /ƭƛŎƪ Ψ{9!w/IέΦ   
8. You should see:  St. Pius X PTG, 348 Dudley Road, Edgewood KY 41017  Organization #80036.  
9. CLICK on the little circle to the LEFT of the St. Pius name. 
10. /ƭƛŎƪ ƻƴ ά9bwh[[έ ƛŎƻƴ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŀǾŜŘΦ 
11. Scroƭƭ ǳǇ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǇ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǎŜŜ ŀ ƎǊŜŜƴ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜΣ ά¸ƻǳǊ ŜƴǊƻƭƭƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ wŜǿŀǊŘǎ 
tǊƻƎǊŀƳ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǳǇŘŀǘŜŘΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƴƎΗά ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ά!ŎŎƻǳƴǘ {ǳƳƳŀǊȅέ ǘƛǘƭŜΣ ŀƭƭ ǿŜƴǘ ǿŜƭƭΗ 

12. SIGNOUT. 

http://www.kentonlibrary.org/src
http://www.kroger.com/
mailto:stefa5678@gmail.com
http://www.kroger.com/

